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Calling on MSC to stand up for its vision of “the world’s 
oceans to be teeming with life, and seafood supplies 
safeguarded for this and future generations”1 and its 
promise to retailers and customers to be the “gold 
standard for sustainability” 2 so stakeholders can be 
assured of supporting truly sustainable fisheries when 
selling or buying seafood products with the MSC label

January 2018

Dear Dr. Kiene, Chair of MSC Board of Trustees, and Mr Howes, MSC Chief Executive,

On behalf of the undersigned organizations and individuals, we are writing to express our significant 
and increasing concerns with both the Marine Stewardship Council (MSC)’s Certification Standard 
and existing certification process as well as the lack of urgency to respond to concerted calls for 
improvement. This follows a January 2017 letter signed by 53 international organizations. This first 
letter brought concerns to the MSC leadership regarding key flaws in Principle 2 (‘Environmental 
and Ecological Impacts’) that are increasingly allowing fisheries with widely unacceptable 
impacts to be certified as sustainable. Now, at the start of 2018 additional organisations, groups 
and individuals are joining our call for more immediate dialogue and action, and have signed on 
to support the urgent implementation of critical improvements.  

Attached as an “Annex” to this letter are our detailed requirements for imperative improvements 
to the MSC Standard and process of certification. These requested improvements are the 
result of research and analysis undertaken by NGOs and academics with marine conservation 
and seafood certification expertise in addition to years of stakeholder participation in the MSC 
program.

Given that the MSC recently celebrated 20 years of work and announced ambitious goals to 
expand the number of certified fisheries and products in the program to include 20% of global 
fisheries catch by 2020, it is imperative that the MSC maintains credibility with key stakeholders – 
the international conservation community of organizations, researchers, and scientists - as well 
as with retailers and consumers worldwide.
 
Concern is growing given the anticipated expansion due to the fact that in recent years an 
increasing number of controversial fisheries have received MSC certification or have been 
recertified, despite the fact that these fisheries:

•	 catch thousands of vulnerable and endangered animals,
•	 routinely discard and waste excessive amounts of sea life as unwanted bycatch,
•	 irreversibly destroy vulnerable sea bottom habitats,
•	 continue to catch overfished species, and
•	 continue to use unsustainable, non-certified methods for much of their catch.

 
Many of the same key flaws in the MSC Standard and process have been consistently identified by 
experts and stakeholders in the international community over the last decade. These weaknesses 
allow Conformity Assessment Bodies (CABs) to pass such fisheries for certification.  Despite a 
large number of scientific studies published in peer-reviewed journals, countless stakeholder 
meetings, and a long history of letters from individual NGOs or alliances of NGOs, the MSC has to 
date failed to implement the changes to Principle 2, that are needed to properly protect habitats 
and marine species not considered as “target species”.

1 MSC Annual Report 2015-16
2 MSC Annual Report 2015-16
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While we acknowledge that the MSC has made some improvements to its Certification Standard 
and process over the years, specific fishery certifications are evidence that critical weaknesses 
remain in the MSC system. The next scheduled update of the Standard is slated for 2020; 
accounting for phase-in times this means that critical changes would not be in effect until 2022-
2028, and potentially even longer for some fisheries. For many of the species and ecosystems 
dealt with under Principle 2, the situation is untenable and changes to the MSC process need to 
be much swifter if the program is to act as an agent of change.

While the list of key changes requested in the “Annex” focus on Principle 2 issues of the MSC 
Certification Standard and Certification Requirements – bycatch and retained species, habitat, 
and ecological impacts - we recognize that these concerns are not comprehensive and look 
forward to a dialogue that is inclusive and transparent. 

In addition to the points attached, of particular note we call for swift action to include ethical 
concerns, such as those related to social and labour issues in the fishery sector in the MSC 
assessments, ensuring that all people throughout the chain of custody are treated fairly and 
decently and that companies respect human rights and adhere to the International Labour 
Organization’s Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work.

Signed, 
 

Susan Millward, Director, Marine Animal Program, Animal 
Welfare Institute, Washington, DC USA

José Truda Palazzo, Jr., Vice-President, The Augusto Carneiro 
Institute, Brazil

Candace Crespi, Campaign Manager, Blue Sphere Foundation

Dr. Frédéric Le Manach, Scientific Director,  BLOOM
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Katrien Vandevelde & Jan Wouters, Founders, BlueShark 
Conservation, Belgium

Mark Jones, Associate Director, Born Free Foundation, UK 

David Kaplan, President, Cetacean Society International, 
Connecticut, USA

Isabel Naranjo, President, CREMA, Centro Rescate Especies 
Marinas Amenazadas                                                                                                                            

Ralph O. Schill, President Scientific Committee, Confédération 
Mondiale des Activités Subaquatiques (CMAS)

David Suzuki Foundation - Scott Wallace, Senior Research 
Scientist

Alejandra Goyenechea, Senior  International Counsel, 
Defenders of Wildlife

Ulrich Karlowski, Foundation Board Member, Vorstand 
Deutsche Stiftung Meeresschutz (DSM) 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Frank Schweikert, Vorstand, Deutsche Meeresstiftung

Paulo Guilherme Alves Cavalcanti, Co-Founder of Divers for 
Sharks, Brazil

Nancy Azzam, Executive Director Dolphin Connection, 
California, USA

Angela Ziltener, Founder and President, Dolphin Watch 
Alliance

Shannon Arnold, Marine Policy Coordinator, Ecology Action 
Centre, Canada

Clare Perry, Ocean Campaign Leader, Environmental 
Investigation Agency

Steve Trent, Director, Environmental Justice Foundation

Felipe Vallejo, Executive Director, Equilibrio Azul, Quito, 
Ecuador
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Billo Heinzpeter Studer, President, Fair Fish International 
Association

Monica Biondo, Biologist, M. Sc., Marine Biologist, FONDATION 
FRANZ WEBER

Randall Arauz, International Policy Director, Fins Attached 
Marine Research and Conservation

Jorge Serendero, CEO, For the Oceans Foundation, Costa Rica 

Kevin Hague, CEO, Forest & Bird, NZ

Euclides Resende, Excutive Director Fundação Tartaruga, Cabo 
Verde

Ulrike Kirsch, International Dolphin-SAFE Monitoring Program 
Germany, Gesellschaft zur Rettung der Delphine e.V.
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Oliver Knowles, Ocean Campaigner, Greenpeace International

Apple Chow, Executive Director, Shark Foundation, Hong Kong

Mark J. Palmer, Associate Director International Marine 
Mammal Project

Ioannis Giovos, Director of iSea , Environmental Organization 
for the Preservation of the Aquatic Ecosystems, Greece

Living Oceans Society, Karen Wristen, Executive Director

Dr. Jorge A. Jiménez, Director General Mar Viva, San José, Costa 
Rica

 Frederic Buyle, Nektos, Belgium

Sigrid Lüber, President, OceanCare, Switzerland

Candace Crespi, Campaign Director, Oceanic Preservation 
Society Greenbrae, CA USA

Edgar Mauricio Hoyos Padilla, Director General, Pelgios 
Kakunja A.C.
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Dr. Sandra Altherr, Co-Founder, Pro Wildlife e.V., Germany

SeaChoice, Sarah Foster, National Manager

Georgienne Bradley, Director, Sea Save Foundation

Fernando Reis, Executive Director, Sharks Educational 
Institute, Spain

Stefanie Brendl, Shark Allies, California, USA

Fabienne Rossier, President, Sharks Mission, France

Sabine Falk, Vorstand, Shark Savers Germany e.V
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Alex Buttigieg, Sharkman's World, Malta

Alex Smolisky, President, Sharkproject International e.V.                                                                       
Friederike Kremer-Obrock, President, Sharkproject Germany 
e.V.  
Herbert Futterknecht, President, Sharkproject Austria          

Baron Jupp Kerckerinck zur Borg, Founder Sharkprotect e.V. , 
Germany

Jupp Baron Kerckerinck, CEO Board of Trustees, Shark 
Research Institute Princeton, NJ USA

David McGuire, MPH, Director and Founder of Shark Stewards

Julian Engel, 2. Vorsitzender, Stop Finning Deutschland e.V.

Alexander Endl, Founder and Chair, The Dolphin’s Voice e.V, 
Germany
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Veerle Roelandt, The Global Shark Conservation Initiative, 
Belgium

Dr. Frank Zindel, President of Turtle Foundation Switzerland 
and Liechtenstein, Board Member of TF Germany

Peter Fugazzotto, Strategic Programs Director, Turtle Island 
Restoration Network 

Ralph O. Schill, President Scientific Committee, German 
Underwater Federation (VDST)

Jeff Pantukhoff, President & Founder, The Whaleman 
Foundation Lahaina, HI USA

Alex Hofford, Wildlife Campaigner, WildAid Hong Kong

Peter Knights, Executive Director, WildAid 
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John Burton, Chairman and Chief Executive, World Wise Foods

Megan Bailey, Canada Research Chair, Dalhousie University, 
Marine Affairs Program, Halifax, Canada

Dr. Cat Dorey, Consultant (Fish, Fisheries, & Science 
Communication) Australia

Hannes Jaenicke, Actor and Environmental Activist, Film 
Producer 

Robert Marc Lehmann, Marine Biologist, Photographer, Camera 
Man, NG Photographer of the Year 2016, Germany

Callum Roberts, Professor of Marine Conservation, 
Environment Department University of York, UK

Dr. Ralf P. Sonntag, Senior advisor Marine Conservation, 
Germany

Tom Vierus, Marine Biologist, Photographer, Filmmaker, 
German Science Photographer 2016/2017, Germany 


